
 
 
 

 
 

Patient Newsletter August  2025 
  The Clinical Team 

 
Dr Helen Osborn is the Nominated GP for all our patients. She has clinics 
throughout the week. 
 
Dr Kate Craufurd, is with us on Wednesdays & Fridays.  
 
Dr Hussein Alibhai is with us on Thursdays and Fridays, alongside 
working from home Monday to Wednesday.. 
 
Dr Michelle Hall is with us on Mondays and Tuesdays 
 
Visiting Locums – we have regular locums, Dr Peter Phillips and Dr Anne 
Lashford.  
 
Nurse Jo Addison (Monday to Thursday) is our senior nurse currently 
undertaking an MSc in Advanced Clinical Practice. At the end of her 
course Nurse Jo will be qualified as an Advanced Nurse Practitioner 
providing triage, prescribing and same day appointments, while 
continuing to administer all baby immunisation. She is also an 
independent Nurse Prescriber. 
 
Lisa Drewitt is an Assistant Practitioner. Lisa also deals with blood tests, 
dressings, INR tests for those on warfarin, and various other injections. 
Alongside supporting the Leg Club in Devizes to help those with leg 
ulcers, and she is our Stop Smoking Advisor.  
 
Sharon Bailey is an experienced healthcare assistant who deals with 
blood tests, dressings, INR tests for those on warfarin, health checks and 
various other injections. 
 
 

CHANGE OF E-MAIL ADDRESS 
Our new address will be 

courtyardsys.wiltshire@nhs.net  
the old address will be available for a while and we will 
be sending an automated reply with the new address. 

 



 
 
 
Hannah Richardson, is a qualified GP Assistant and takes on roles that were 
traditionally done by GPs freeing up more time for GPs to be available to 
patients.  
 
Christina Smith, Sara Bailes, and Xanthe Vanderputt are our extended 
care team and Social Prescribing Link Workers, providing help and support 
for patients here and at The Orchard practice. They each have specialist skills 
and knowledge. 
Social prescribing link workers connect people to community-based support, 
including activities and services that meet practical, social, and emotional 
needs that affect their health and wellbeing. This includes connecting people 
to statutory services for example housing, financial and welfare advice. 
Social prescribing works particularly well for people with low level mental 
health needs, who feel lonely or isolated, with long term conditions and 
complex social needs. 
Social prescribing link workers work collaboratively across the health and 
care system, targeting populations with greatest need and risk of health 
inequalities. They collaborate with partners to identify gaps in provision and 
support community offers to be accessible and sustainable. 
 
Aliya Pinto Pharmacist contacting patients to do medication reviews before 
prescribing 
 
The Non-clinical Team  
These are the people who support our patients and provide the clinicians with 
the support they need to provide high quality care. 
 
Colin Osborn Data, IT and Finance Manager, providing support and help 
wherever needed.  
 
The Patient Liaison & Support Team - Dawn (Team Leader), Sharon, Fiona 
and Sally are the core of our Patient Team. They are your first point of contact, 
answering phones and reading the electronic messages and e-mails that you 
send. They triage all the messages and pass them to the person best suited 
to handle your problem. This may mean that they will pass you to one of the 
Social Prescribing Team members, rather than you having to see a doctor 
first. 
They prepare your prescriptions for signing and the detail of referrals, amongst 
101 other tasks that help you get the best care.  
Both Colin and Hannah work with the team if needed. 
 
 



  

 
COVID 586 patients will be eligible. 

Vaccinations will be available from early October. 
 

Flu.  
We will have 1330 doses of vaccine available. 

These will be available from October 1st  
(September 15th for pregnant women) 

 
We will start booking appointments at the Open Day on Saturday 

August 30th. 
Electronic booking for appointments will be available soon after with 

text and e-mail links being sent out. 
Please tell us in advance if you are: 

The main carer for, or sharing a home with, someone who is 
immunocompromised. 

Or, you are a frontline health worker. 
 

COVID and Flu Vaccinations 
Autumn/Winter 2025 



 
 
 
 
 

Volunteers wanted 
If you would like to volunteer as a caller please contact 

Marmalade Connections using the details above. 



 
  Telephony service 

 
Our telephony provider moved us to a new system in February and 

we have experienced some intermittent problems. 
We are working with our provider to resolve the issue. 

We are aware that that some people have experienced a 30 second 
delay before being able to hear our staff when receiving a call from 

the surgery.  
Receiving incoming calls has also been an issue on occasion. Please 
bear with us while we continue to work with our provider to resolve 

the issues. 
Please let us know if you experience a problem contacting us by 

phone. 
Our email address is courtyardsys.wiltshire@nhs.net 

How to save energy in your home 
 
if you want help to in doing your bit to reduce your carbon 
footprint, have a look at the following websites: 
hƩps://www.gov.uk/improve-energy-efficiency 
hƩps://energysavingtrust.org.uk/about-us/ 
 
Experiencing financial worries 
 
If you are experiencing financial worries, the Money Helper website 
provides a range of pracƟcal informaƟon and tools including 
calculators: 
hƩps://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en/everyday-money 
 
Looking aŌer our mental wellbeing 
We all have times when we feel low, anxious or 
overwhelmed and it's not always easy to know what to 
do to feel better. Here, you can find what works for you: 
https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/ 
 



  

 
marketlavington@daylewisplc.co.uk 

 
1. Patients can use this e-mail address which is regularly checked 
2. Send an e-mail to request next item on a squirrel and say if 
there is something they do not want. 
3. Please give 2 working days at least to allow the prescription to 
be ordered. 

Keeping safe in hot weather 
Please take care this summer while we experience high temperatures and 
take note of the advice on keeping well in hot weather 

 keep out of the sun at the hottest time of the day, 
between 11am and 3pm 

 if you are going to do a physical activity (for example 
exercise or walking the dog), plan to do these during 
times of the day when it is cooler such as the morning 
or evening 

 keep your home cool by closing windows and curtains 
in rooms that face the sun 

 if you do go outside, cover up with suitable clothing 
such as an appropriate hat and sunglasses, seek 
shade and apply sunscreen 

 drink plenty of fluids and limit your alcohol intake 

 check on family, friends and neighbours who may be 
at higher risk of becoming unwell, and if you are at 
higher risk, ask them to do the same for you 

 know the symptoms of heat exhaustion and 
heatstroke and what to do if you or someone else has 
them 

 
hƩps://www.gov.uk/government/publicaƟons/beat-the-heat-hot-weather-
advice/beat-the-heat-staying-safe-in-hot-weather 
 



 
Should I call an ambulance? 

If you, or the person you are calling on behalf of, has 
any of the following you should call 999 or 112: 

Severe chest pain, Difficulty breathing, Loss of consciousness, 
Severe blood loss, Severe burns or scalds, Fitting/convulsions, 

Drowning, Severe allergic reaction 
You should always call 999 or 112 if you feel that it is an 

emergency. 



 



  

Every year a random selection of our patients receive a survey asking 
questions about their interaction with us. 230 surveys were sent out. 
Thank you to the 111 people who completed and returned the forms. 
The results for our survey with a comparison with National and more 
local data is at: 
https://www.gp-patient.co.uk/patientexperiences?practicecode=J83619 
 
The data is available for all practices in England. We will use it to see 
what areas we can improve our service to patients in. 
https://www.gp-patient.co.uk/ 
 

 

Prescribing Tirzepatide/Mounjaro for weight loss in General 
Practice. 
 
Many people will have heard that Mounjaro can now be prescribed in 
General Practice. Most news organisations failed to mention that this 
is a series of clinical/drug trials and only limited numbers of patients 
can take part in the trials. 
We will contact eligible people individually with full information and 
inviting them to enter the trial. 
1 patient is eligible for the trial that is just starting. 
5 for the trial starting in June 2026 and a further 12 for the trial 
starting in February 2027. 

 



 
 
 

Sending text/sms messages to our landline. 
The BT computerised text message system is unable to match our 

outgoing phone number to the number the message is sent to, so we 
are unable to read the messages sent to our surgery number. 

Please do not try to send texts to our landline number. 

Freestyle Libre 2 sensors 
FreeStyle Libre 2 sensors will be discontinued in the UK at the end of 
August 2025. We will be  changing our patients prescription to the 
FreeStyle Libre 2 Plus sensor during the coming months.. 
The FreeStyle Libre 2 Plus sensor can be worn up to 15 days, whereas 
the FreeStyle Libre 2 sensor can be worn up to 14 days. The FreeStyle 
Libre 2 Plus sensor also demonstrates improved accuracy over the 
FreeStyle Libre 2 sensor and can be integrated with insulin pumps. 

Sending Photos to us 
You can send photos to the surgery team either by  

 attaching them to an e-mail sent to  
courtyardsys.wiltshire@nhs.net  

 attaching them to a text message using a link we have sent 
 using SystmConnect if you log-in via SystmOne online, Airmid 

or the NHSApp. 
 
If you have an iphone, please save photos as jpeg or tiff files if you 
can, as .heic files take a while to convert to something we can see, and 
not all staff feel confident making these changes.. 
 
To set your Apple devices to take photos in JPEG/JPG instead of 
HEIC: 

1. Go to Settings 
2. Tap Camera 
3. Tap Formats 
4. Tap Most Compatible 



  NHS Cervical Screening Programme 
Extended Screening Intervals Toolkit 

Currently in England, women and people with a cervix aged 25-49 
years are routinely invited for cervical screening every 3 years. But 
now that there is a better test for HPV, the UK National Screening 
Committee (UKNSC) has recommended that those testing negative 
won’t need to come for a cervical screening quite so often – every 5 
years instead of every 3. 
Only those who attend cervical screening on or after 1 July, and meet 
the clinical criteria, will have their next test due date set at 5 years. 
NHS England made this decision based on clinical advice from 
experts. Those aged 50 to 64 are already invited every 5 years 
This is happening from 1st July 2025 – so anyone who is screened on 
or after this date, and tests negative for HPV, they will move to 5 
yearly screening unless previous screening history suggests they 
should be screened more regularly. If someone is screened before 1 
July 2025 and test negative for HPV, they will stay on the current 3 
yearly recall until they’re next due a screen in 3 years’ time. 

 



 
  



  
Registering with a GP practice. 
 
Like many practices you can register with us using a link from our 
website or going to  
https://gp-registration.nhs.uk/J83619/gpregistration/landing 
You can also register via the Airmid and NHS Apps. 
  
You are asked to fill in an online form and this is integrated into your 
record. It only takes a few minutes to register. You do not have to tell 
your previous surgery that you are moving. 
If you would prefer, you can pop in and collect forms from reception. 
We are helping with a trial for an automated registration system which 
can be accessed via the NHS website, Airmid and SystmOnline. It will 
only work for adults .  
Electronic records will usually be available to the practice within 
minutes of registration, and paper records should arrive within a few 
weeks, though in some cases this can take over a year, particularly if 
you are moving here from outside England. 
 
Currently we try to send adults registering with us a personalised e-mail 
or text welcome message, soon an automated message will be sent as 
soon as registration is completed. A personalised message might also 
follow. 

If you are moving away from our practice area 
please register with a new GP practice as soon as you move. 

 
These are useful websites for getting information about GPs in your 
new area. See what they say, and decide what options are most 
important to you. 

https://www.gp-patient.co.uk/compare# 
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/find-a-gp 

 
If you are leaving England 

Please also tell us if you are emigrating or living abroad for an extended 
time.  

If moving abroad, which includes Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland, 
we suggest that you ask us to prepare a SARS report of your electronic 

record before you leave. We can e-mail this to you as a .pdf file that you 
can give to your new doctor. There is no charge for preparing a SARS 

report and it should be with you within 2 weeks. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Ordering prescriptions, the process 
The most effective and safest way to order your prescriptions is via 

email into the surgery on courtyardsys.wiltshire@nhs.net ,  or using the 
Airmid App. Please list what you want rather than just writing 
“everything on my squirrel” to avoid missing something or us 

prescribing the wrong size tablets. If you find that a stock of something 
is building up, do not order this item until your stock is used up 

We no longer take requests over the phone to avoid errors. 
 

If you normally require a blood test or blood pressure readings with 
your prescription, please email the surgery about 3 weeks before your 
prescription is due, and we will call you to make an appointment. Or, 

you can phone us. We can now do most blood tests between 8am and 
3.30pm. There is a special clinic from 7am on Wednesdays for people 

who need to see us early because of work, and blood test 
appointments can be made then. 

Holidays 
If you have a squirrel/ repeat prescription in place you can contact your 

pharmacy and ask to pick it up early. 
Holidays in England 

If you forget your medication and are on holiday in England local 
pharmacies can often prescribe small amounts of some types of 

medications and we get an e-mail to say they have done this. 
If they cannot prescribe for you, send us an e-mail at 

reception.courtyard@nhs.net, explaining what you need and why, plus 
the postcode of the place you are staying in England. We can send a 

prescription to the closest pharmacy and e-mail or text you the address 
of the pharmacy and the PIN for your prescription. 

Pharmacies, both local and online are suffering shortages of 
medications, and instead of getting two deliveries a day of whatever 
they needed the pharmacists often have to phone around for items, or 
ask us for replacement prescriptions when items are not available. 
Pharmacies now want 10 days to prepare prescriptions, this is 
because of changes made by NHS England. 
Please request prescriptions when you still have 14 days supply left. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Summary Care Record (SCR) is a national database that holds 
electronic records of important patient information such as current 
medication, allergies and details of any previous bad reactions to 
medicines 
It is created from GP medical records - whenever a GP record is 
updated, the changes are synchronised to SCR. Nothing can be added 
by hospitals or other care providers. 
 
It can be seen and used by authorised staff in other areas of the NHS 
health and care system who are involved in the patient's direct care but 
do not need access to the patient's full record. The main users for 
Courtyard Surgery patients are pharmacies to check for drug allergies, 
the Ambulance Service and Emergency departments. It is not visible to 
private providers, care homes, adult social care, dentists, opticians or 
sexual health clinics. 
Benefits of SCR include: 
makes care safer, reduces the risk of prescribing errors, helps avoid 
delays to urgent care. Especially when a patient is unable to give 
answers to questions. 
Who this service is for 
This service is for authorised clinicians, health and social care workers 
and/or administrators, in any health or care setting based in England 
who need to access a patient's basic information to support their direct 
care. 
SCR does not have a user interface - users must access it indirectly via 
secure clinical systems. 
 
During COVID there was an assumption of permission made. Now the 
SCR can only be made available if the patient has given their GP 
practice permission to upload it. This can either be limited to current 
medication, allergies and details of any previous reactions to medicines 
the name, address, date of birth and NHS number of the patient. With 
permission we can add significant medical history (past and present),  
reason for medication, immunisations, and information from ReSPECT 
forms.  
If you want either of these two levels of information made available  
please drop us an e-mail at courtyardsys.wiltshire@nhs.net  and we will 
set it up in a couple of clicks. 



 



 

https://courtyardsurgery.co.uk/ 
 

We try to keep the website up to date and relevant.  
If you find a broken link or something that should be updated, please 

contact us on courtyardsys.wiltshire@nhs.net marked fao Colin. 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://thestreetlink.org.uk/ 

Alabaré are part of the Mental Health and Wellbeing Partnership 
delivering mental health support services for people in Bath and 

North East Somerset, Swindon and Wiltshire (BSW). 
Support at the right time and in the right place for people living in 

BaNES, Swindon and Wiltshire. 
https://alabare.co.uk/what-we-do/mental-health/ 



 
  
 
  

 

This and calendars for other months are available at 
https://actionforhappiness.org/all-calendars 

 



 
 
 
   

Sarum West Primary Care Network 
 

This is a group of small Wiltshire practices working together to 
provide care for their patients. The practices cover mainly Central 
Wiltshire, but also some people living in Hampshire and Dorset. 
We now have specialised staff including Christina, Xanthe and 

Sara, who share their time between our patients and those at 
Shrewton, Codford and Wilton surgeries.  

This autumn we were able to access COVID vaccines as a group, 
but vaccinate as individual practices, we repeated this for the 

Spring COVID booster round.  
 
 

 


